
TO:   MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM:  NEIL JENSEN, City Administrator 
 
SUBJECT:      Farmers Market Discussion 
 
MEETING DATE: August 18, 2020 
 
BACKGROUND; 
 
A couple months ago the City Council made a motion to bring back the Farmers Market 
discussion to the council meeting in October.  Mr. David Olson approached the city 
council at their last meeting to talk about the 2 farmers markets.  He mentioned that the 
downtown market is stationed illegally according to the zoning ordinances and that he 
wanted “to share some facts”.  He mentions that his market takes the liability off of the 
city and provides ample parking.  There was support for the downtown market by 
Chamber Director Kyle Paulson and a resident suggested that there be a Thursday 
night downtown market.  Mayor Althoff stated to bring it back at the next meeting.   
 
Mr. Olson stated that the Downtown Farmers Market is stationed illegally according to 
the zoning ordinances.  This is true the downtown and city parking lot is a B-1 Zoning 
District which does not allow outside sales.  See attached B-1 Zoning Ordinance.   
 
The Artisan Plaza Farmers Market is in a B-2 Zoning and does allow outside sales only 
with a Conditional Use Permit.  See B-2 Zoning Ordinance.  
 
If the City council wants the Farmers Market Downtown the logical choice would be to 
change the ordinance in the B-1 zoning district to allow Farmers Markets in a B-1 district 
by Conditional Use.  This would be the same as B-2.  I would be carful on the language 
used since B-1 is a more concentrated district and outside sales takes space.   
 
Council member Duncan and others brought up parking capacity and city liability.  
Certainly, with 4 new parking spots going to be used for electric charging stations there 
could be a concern with parking in the future. An option would be to have the Farmers 
Market on the Lee Chevrolet lot up the hill or in the overflow lot across the river from the 
grocery store.   
 
I contacted the LMCIT the city’s insurance carrier and they stated That as long as we 
carry liability insurance the city is covered.  That doesn’t mean someone wouldn’t sue 
the city but it does mean we have coverage.  We also have the venders sign off on a 
form which indemnifies the city (see attached).    
 
Here are some options to consider; 
 

1. Have one Farmers Market at Artisan Plaza where it is zoned properly (Outside 
Sales) and meets all state guidelines and licensing. 



2. Consider a zoning ordinance change to allow a Farmers Market (outside sales) in 
a B-1 zoning district with a conditional use permit. 

3. Consider a zoning ordinance change to allow a Farmers Market (outside sales) in 
a B-1 zoning district with a conditional use permit and move the market to a 
different location such as the Lee Chevrolet lot or the Overflow parking lot across 
from Family Fare to free up parking.   

4. Consider a zoning ordinance change to allow a Farmers Market (outside sales) in 
a B-1 zoning district with a conditional use permit and have the Framers Market 
on private property.  
 
 

 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
I have provided some options to consider for council discussion.   
 
 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
 
 


























































